
Notice of Declaratory Statement
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Nursing
The Board of Nursing hereby gives notice that on June 28, 2019, an Order was filed on the Petition for Declaratory Statement. The Petition was filed by Rebecca Springer, on March 28, 2019, seeking a Declaratory Statement from the Board as to whether it is within the scope of Chapter 464 for a Registered Nurse to push Propofol/Diprivan in an emergency or life threating situation. The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 45, No. 71, on April 11, 2019, in the Florida Administrative Register

The Board, at its meeting held on June 6, 2019, voted to accept the Petitioners’ withdrawal from the Petition of Declaratory Statement.
A copy of the Board’s Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Joe R. Baker, Jr., Executive Director, Board of Nursing, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399, info@floridanursing.gov, or by telephone at (850)245-4125.

